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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Demolition of existing cottage/commercial building and detached garages and redevelopment of the site for three detached dwellings. 

	AT:
	Thorn Cottage 12 Knowsley Road Wilpshire BB1 9PX

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal, by virtue of its scale, proximity to neighbouring properties and layout, would result in a significant detrimental impact upon the residential amenities of neighbouring occupiers due to a loss of privacy, loss of light and an overbearing and over-dominant relationship.  As such, the proposal is contrary to Policy DMG1 and DMG3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.

	2
	The proposal is considered contrary to Policy DME6 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy in that it would result in an increased risk of flooding due to the proposals proximity to an adjacent watercourse which would preclude the ability for maintenance of the watercourse and associated banking/structures to be undertaken resulting in potential undue flood risk to structures should fluvial flooding occur. 

	3
	The proposal, by virtue of its external layout would preclude the ability for vehicles to safely manoeuvre within the site and leave in forward gear, being of detriment to the safe operation of the immediate highway.  As such, the proposal is contrary to Policies DMG1 and DMG3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Adopted Version).

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.
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